
Knollwood Lakes HOA Minutes, May 15th, 2023, 7 PM
Attendees:  Joe Mazell, Dave Ellefson, Ken Shuler, Bev Hartmann,  Lillie & Marty Polson, Lucinda Mills,  Jin Purvis     Absent: Rick Sullivan
April minutes approved by Joe Mazell, President
Seasonal flowers were replaced by Color Burst.
1. Irrigation repairs were made on 5/21/23 and have been completed by a new vendor.  They will conduct a new irrigation study to address any issues with the irrigation system to get them all repaired or replaced. 
 Violations: Jin advised the board she referred 1121 Hidden Spirit to legal for violations.
 Pool Committee:  
1. Wristbands were distributed as scheduled.  
2. The pool opened on May 13, 2023 as planned.  Opening day went well and there were approximately 20-30 residents present. Lillie handed out snacks to residents.
Tennis Committee: 
3. Lucinda presented a proposal to resurface the tennis courts with options to repair cracks. The bid was for $15,600 which will most likely be delayed until 2024.   
4. Pickle ball is gaining momentum on Tuesday evenings. Emails are sent out weekly to residents.
5. New benches will be installed in the tennis court area. 
President’s Report:  Joe Mazell
1. Joe asked Jin to work with her team on formatting custom reports for violations with easier viewing with photos
2. Joe advised Jin to wait on sending out violation letters, this month, until the photos are available with the report.
Treasurer’s Report: Dave Ellefson
2. See separate email attachments from Dave.
Director’s Report: Ken Shuler
3. Ken will be managing the club house while other board members are on vacation.
 Secretary’s Report: Bev Hartmann
1. Bev contacted GDOT about installing a traffic light on Scenic Hwy & Scenic Pines Drive.  
2. Bev contacted Alyssa @ Color burst to discuss drought tolerant perennials vs annuals to reduce cost
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM
Next meeting will be June 19th.

